
 10th April 2019  

Attendance 

Busy Bees    95.9%  Class 5 94.8% 

Caterpillars   99.3%  Class 6 97.3% 

Class 2          100%  Class 7 100% 

Class 3          98.7%  Class 8 97.0% 

Class 4 96.7%  Class 9 97.7% 

 

Last  Week’s Winners were  

Class 2 and Class 7 with 100% 

AN EXTRA PLAY ON FRIDAY FOR OUR WINNERS 

FANTASTIC AND WELL DONE  

Last Week’s Whole School Attendance  – 97.7%  

School target — 96.5% 

Diary Dates 

SCHOOL CLOSES FOR EASTER 

12th April 2019 

 

SCHOOL RE-OPENS 

29th April 2019 

 

NURSERY FOREST SCHOOL 

3rd May 2019 

 

INSPIRE DANCE—VICTORIA 

HALL 

11th April—6.30pm 

 

SCHOOL CLOSURE 

2nd May 2019 – School closed all 

day for voting 

 

YEAR 2 SATS 

Week commencing 6th May—All 

Week 

 

SCHOOL PHOTOS 

9th May 2019—Whole School 

Photographs 

 

YEAR 4 TENNIS FESTIVAL 

9th May 2019—1.15pm at James 

Bateman Junior High 

 

CLASS 6 ASSEMBLY 

10th May  2019—19.15am—

Parents invited 

 

CLASS 2 ASSEMBLY 

15th May  2019—9.15am—

Parents Invited 

Holiday lists and important 

dates have all been updated and 

are available on our website. 

www.knypersley.staffs.sch.uk  

Calendar page  

 

Another busy term comes to a close. The children have enjoyed lots of exciting 

activities and topics, we hope you have been following them on our twitter feed.  

On Friday we will say goodbye to Mrs Meehan after many, many years at    

Knypersley. Mrs Meehan has been a volunteer, Governor, cleaner and catering 

supervisor and a wonderful advocate for the school on so many different levels. 

She brings laughter and smiles to the staff and children on a daily basis. We 

will miss her so much, but wish her well on her retirement and the next chapter 

in her life! Thank you for everything Mrs Meehan!  

We are looking forward to seeing many of our pupils perform on Thursday at  

Victoria Hall in the annual Biddulph Inspire dance event. We know that the 

children will perform to the best of their abilities and make us all proud! Good 

luck!  

Lastly I want to say a big thank you from all the staff for your support this 

term. We do appreciate all the hard work that you do at home to support our 

topics, charity events, homework activities, attending parent engagement activities 

and remembering all the different information given to you! Working together 

helps to do the very best for your children. Thank you! We hope you have a   

restful break and we look forward to hearing all the childrens’ news after the 

holiday. Happy Easter!  

   Great news!  
The Lifestream church has notified me today that their carpark will be 

accessible for use on a daily basis after the Easter holidays. It will be 

open from 8:30—9:00am and again at 3:00—3:30pm. They ask us please to park 

respectfully and only within these times. During icy or unsafe conditions the car 

park will remain closed. We would like to thank them for their support. This will 

really ease congestion outside the school and help with tensions with our    

neighbours. They are going to be busy marking out spaces and putting up signs 

over Easter, ready for the summer term.  



Please remember all  
Newsletters and holiday lists are on our school      

website. 
www.knypersley.staffs.sch.uk 

Please check our website and twitter for more 
news, calendar dates and updates through the 
week at @KnypersleyFirst  

www.knypersley.staffs.sch.uk  

Lunchtime Stars 

Busy Bees       Samuel Hine 

Caterpillars   Constance Whitehurst-Dodds  

Class 2  Ivy-Leigh Murfin 

Class 3          Teagan Byng 

Class 4          Lillie Price 

Class 5            Macie Shaw 

Class 6            Skye Baker  

Class 7        Lewis Barlow 

Class 8            Josie Bradbury 

Class 9            Scarlett Lunt  

Lunchtime Merit Award 

Aimee Henshall—Helping at Celebration 

Connor Fitch—Helping to clean in the hall 

Student of the Week     

Busy Bees      Conor Hampson 

Creative   Imogen Heath 

Caterpillars     

2  Riley Curley 

3               Harry Ryan-Burns 

4          Lottie Bowyer 

5         Felicity Wyse 

6   Meghan Jukes 

7         Maisie Siegertsz 

8           Samantha Wood 

9          All of Class 9 

             

Worker of the Week 

Busy Bees     Archie Wheawall  

Creative  Freddie Monticelli 

Caterpillars     

2   Arthur Sharples & Harley 

  Whiting 

3   Liam Hopson 

4           Jessica Townsend 

5   All of Class 5 

6          Donovan McGregor 

7         Mikey Burke 

8   Holly Keily 

9   Tahlia Mayer 

Congratulations 

We are on Week 1 of the school dinner menu this week. 

Plea for our Chickens  

Our hens need your help over the Easter   

Holidays. If you would be interested in  giving 

up some of your spare time to look after them, please 

come and speak to the School Office. They would really    

appreciate seeing a friendly face over the holidays. 

Captain Carrot nose’s healthy lunch campaign.   

This week’s recipe is:  

https://recipes.sainsburys.co.uk/recipes/baking/

oaty-banana-mini-muffins 

Enjoy!  

Look out for another  recipe after the holidays!   

 

 

 

There will be lots of exciting activities for your children over the 

Easter Holidays at The Zone. Monday 15th of April through to 

Friday 26th April 10am to 3pm with lunch included.  This is free 

to you and your family.  Please visit their website for further  

details https://www.bycz.org  

Alsager Tennis Club 
Holiday tennis during the Easter Break.  16th, 17th and 18th 
April.  £3 per day or £7 for the 3 days.  Please contact Phil  

Ingram on 01782 514184 

https://recipes.sainsburys.co.uk/recipes/baking/oaty-banana-mini-muffins
https://recipes.sainsburys.co.uk/recipes/baking/oaty-banana-mini-muffins
https://www.bycz.org/

